
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Well our shooting day is now behind us, and as far as I can tell it was a success.  Not as many of our  

comrades as we’ve had in the past, but the people there were a quality group.  I want to give a great big shout 

out to all those that did attend because it was those folks who made the day a success.  I also want to give a 

special shout out to Jon Bowman and Bill Long and his wife Pat.  Jon was a member of our department for 

many years and then transferred to Carmel, CA PD where he retired as a Lieutenant.  What made me feel  

really good was Jon’s comment to me that although he retired from Carmel PD his heart was always with the 

Sacramento Sheriff’s Department, and now he has come back to us.  Thanks, Jon.   

 

Bill Long and his wife traveled all the way from Hawaii to be here (well okay he really came to see family 

here), and I was really thrilled that they took the time to come down to the range and spend the morning with 

us.  A little sideline, in talking with Pat Long she remembered me from Sacramento High School where it 

turns out we played in the band together.  Small world, but good to see other comrades from my high school 

days. 

 

Well our June meeting should be interesting.  Presently we are set to have the Young Marines Organization 

come and do a flag presentation prior to the Pledge of Allegiance.  In addition, and something I am really 

looking forward too, is our speaker for the meeting who will be Carol Daly.  She has agreed to come and give 

some of her inside information on the EAR case.  I am planning on giving her extra time so please plan on 

this and don’t be in a hurry to leave. 

 

I still want to push to have bigger turnouts at our luncheons.  We haven’t  

really decreased in numbers but our turnouts haven’t gotten bigger to speak 

of either.  I will say that we have some new/old members coming to the 

luncheons that haven’t been previously so I am happy with that result.   

However, anything that you as members can do to bring more of our retirees 

into our fold will really be appreciated.  The camaraderie and connection that 

I see at our meetings is what makes the 711 Club so worthwhile and this is 

what we really need to show to any  

prospective members or attendees. 

 

I look forward to seeing and talking with all of you at our next meeting in 

June. -John 
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1. Terry Wilson 

3. Richard Huskey, Rich Kropp 

5. Doris Dodson 

6. Rod Anderson, Steven Johnson 

7. Glen McPherson 

8. Gary Brown 

9. Jaime Mitchel 

11. Lee Ghilarducci, Tom Jurin  

14. Steven Hill 

20. Michelle Reichberg 

21. Cindy Garcia 

 

 

 

June Birthdays 

President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

 

Vice President 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 606-0324 

 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

 

Treasurer -Acting 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive  

Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5876 

 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 363-9250 

 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

 

Jacqui LeMaster 

(916) 215-9193 

 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

 

 

Past President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2019 

711 Club Officers 

Boomtown Reunion 

June 9 to 14 

Donna and Larry James did this last year and it's growing.    June 9-14, with 
barbeque the 11th.   Call the KOA Boomtown campground and mention James 
name as they have reserved spots.  If reserved spots are taken there should be 
other spaces in the park.   The  Boomtown Best Western is just above KOA with 
shuttle to campground.   
 
Maybe bring a chair.  Mostly sit around and visit.   
 
From Donna James on Facebook SSD Retired page:  Hello reunion people.  
Don’t forget, Tuesday is BYO appetizers at noon and free catered BBQ at 5ish. 
Hope to see you there, even if only one day. Catch up with old friends! 
June 9-15.  I need a tentative head count for the Tuesday, June 11, the catered 

BBQ, so please post here (Facebook SSD Retired page), how many in your party 

plan on eating free food and enjoying the gift baskets giveaway..❤ 
 

 

 

23. Jan Hoganson 

24. Donald Richter 

25. George Clower, Keith Bybee 

26. Kathleen Shannon 

27. Manuel Gergiannakis, 

 Thomas Guichard 

28. Bettie Matranga 

29. Rosie Sutherland 

30. Dianne Round, Neil Winship, 

  Lena Maddux, Floyd Smiley 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 

There are no meeting minutes from the May 22nd meeting because it was Range Day and Annual Picnic Day 

held at the Kenneth Royal Range. 

 

 



Next Meeting  -  June 12th, 2019 
SDSA Facility  

640 Bercut Drive, Sacramento  

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

June 6th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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Special  Thanks to Kenneth Royal Range 

 

Special thanks to the Range Master & crew for their help & support getting us qualified and sharing their 

range. 

- Editor 

 

711 Club mailing address change 

The new mailing address for the 711 Club is: 
711 Club 

640 Bercut Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95811  

 

Yes, that is the same address as SCDSA. They have given us permission to use them as a mail drop. 
 

********************************************************************************************************** 

If you have any beneficiary changes, please contact Kathy to update the your 

Information. You may use the format below to submit with your dues.    
 

Beneficiary Information: 

Member’s name: 

Beneficiary’s name: 

Relationship: 

Beneficiary's address: 

Beneficiary’s phone number: 

Other contact person (if necessary to facilitate contact): 
 

Editor note: you may print this page and cut out the above to create a form to send in. 

********************************************************************************************************** 

Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 

If interested: 

Please contact Larry Jarvis 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

